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REPORT BY THE CHAIRMAN 

I have just completed my enjoyable first year as Chairman and now I am starting on my 

second and final year. 

My first event was our wonderful celebration of the Royal Wedding in the Town Hall in May 

2018.  There then followed two separate Magical Mystery Lunches in October and November 

which were very special occasions.  We have now enjoyed a very successful day visit to 

Boulogne with lunch on the 3rd April 2019 and are looking forward to a visit to Brighton on 

9th October 2019.  I do thank Adeline and Jennifer (who also has many other roles in our 

club) for all the work entailed with providing us with such a varied selection. 

There is a new scheme in place now for choosing our speakers and it seems to have worked 

very well.  We invite all members who wish to be involved in choosing our speakers to 

attend a meeting in August, when all the speakers for the year are chosen.  The meeting 

will be on 7th August this year. This is all masterminded by Diana Edwards and I must thank 

her very much for taking on this important role. 

We are lucky enough to be able to appoint a Vice-Treasurer now as Eileen Hopper has 

agreed to take over this post.  I do thank Liz Weaver for coping so well with her second year 

as our Treasurer as this is a particularly complex role. 

I would like to thank the other ladies on the committee, Sandra McCreddie, Jean Thompson 

and Irene Wakeham in their various roles.  We would not be able to function without you! 

We have moved into this century with an excellent web site with information and 

photographs which must have brought in many new members plus the fact that we have a 

write up and photograph almost every month in the local press.  Many thanks to the people 

involved. 

I must now thank you, the members, for supporting us and I hope you enjoy the 

forthcoming year. 


